

CIBOR and NH Legislature: Our volunteers at work

April 05, 2012 - Northern New England

It the past you may have heard the work that the N.H. Commercial Investment Board of Realtors has done in the legislative arena with the likes of the Section 1031 Exchange bill. While this was a great volunteer effort it is by no means the only time our board has been called into action. The reality is that our volunteers are working behind the scenes constantly to ensure that property rights in the state of New Hampshire are protected. Here is but a snapshot.

Wednesday morning the 18th of January, the bat signal goes up. Bob Quinn, the government affairs director for the N.H. Association of Realtors (NHAR) reaches out to our public policy chair, Dick Danais to get his thoughts on SB291 a N.H. Senate Bill surrounding how a municipality levies impact fees to developments for state roads.

The following morning the board of directors discusses the new bill at their monthly board meeting. The discussion is assisted by volunteer and liaison to public policy, Jason Craven. After requesting the committee come back with more information the board held an electronic vote to let NHAR know that we could not support the bill as written because we felt it could have given municipalities an open ended ability to levy impact fees on development.

Less than one week later volunteers Craven and Danais on behalf of our members are in Concord at the hearing to let our legislators know our concerns. As a result of those discussions and work by the N.H. Home Builders Association a revised bill has been proposed which allows municipalities the right to levy impact fees so long as they are published. In short, if we know the rules of the road we can drive better.

This is a key example of how our volunteers, paid staff, members and other organizations work hand in hand with our legislature to make sure property rights are preserved. In New Hampshire it is not all about the legislation, this past year rule making changes affected property rights as well; alteration of terrain permits, DES approval process and septic system failure and rebuilding all come under rule making.

Without our group of volunteers at the state and local level, we would not be able to focus. Every year state public policy chair Lynn Merrill works with her team to review over 80 potential bills and rule changes. But the system only works with your help. Members with boots on the ground need to react to their clients challenges and let our team know when something needs attention. Our team will react quickly, but we need your help.

Chris Norwood, CCIM, is the 2012 president of the NH CIBOR chapter and is a director of NAI Norwood Group, Bedford.

New England Real Estate Journal - 17 Accord Park Drive #207, Norwell MA 02061 - (781) 878-4540